
  

            
                
     

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am 
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Information about our next Rotary Meeting: 

Wednesday 17th May 2023 

 Speaker:  n/a                                                                                               Topic: n/a 
NO NORMAL MEETING TODAY; INSTEAD, WE VISIT DFES FROM 10.15 am – See Pres. Frank’s email 7/5/2023 
On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  n/a                                                Set up/Pack up:  n/a 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 24th May 2023 

Speakers:  David Motta & Trish Lynch 

Topic:  Ukrainian Refugees 
 
Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Peter Wagner 
Set up/pack up:  Stan Robins 

 
 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).      Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       

 

Emeritus Professor Alan Harvey, neuroscientist, musician and Honorary Fellow at the Perron Institute, spoke 
about the beneficial effects that music can have on an individual’s wellbeing. The modern human species is 
around 100,000 years old, and the last wave of migration out of Africa had basic language and music with 
which to communicate, thus spreading the concepts around the globe. Musical instruments date back about 
50K years, and music exists because it is arousing, stimulating and rewarding. Interestingly music is a human 
behaviour just like language and speech, but it is processed in the right hemisphere of the brain. However 
professional musicians use both sides of the brain as they need shared networks in order to process different 
musical actions at the same time. Apart from changing the brain structure, music enhances the memory and 
fosters group socialisation, and so the resultant reciprocal altruism is a special behaviour only in humans. A 
study into 9 sets of identical twins, where one of the two twins was subjected to music and the other not, 
clearly resulted in different brain structures between them. Group music enhances good behaviour amongst 
children and makes them think about how they should behave whilst in company. Music and exercise 
enhance one’s lifestyle as we age, and they diminish the negative effects that anxiety has on our memory. 
The research has also revealed that exposure to music reduces the level of pain that one can experience in 
various circumstances, as well as having positive effects on the immune system. Little wonder, then, that 
the talk generated many questions, and most left the meeting humming a little tune to themselves! 

 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
• President Frank and Jeremy Wood need 

volunteers to man a Volunteers Stall at the 
Forum next Monday and Tuesday. Please 
contact Frank asap. 

• The District 9455 Closure Dinner is on 17 June and 
the single District launch event is on 1 July; please 
contact Jeremy Wood for more details. 

• Mary Anne Berry can now walk again. Terrific! 

 
 

 
 

Birthdays: Helen Mullin (23 May) 

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries: Rod Lane (’85) 

Did you know that corduroy pillows are making headlines? 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
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